
   

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 On Monday, May 2, 2022, at 5:00pm, the Town Council held a Budget Workshop at the Town Hall 

located at 121 North Gate Road, Myrtle Beach, South Carolina  29572.   

 

 Present      Mayor    Dave Buonviri  

       Mayor Pro Tempore   Peggy Bell         

       Council   Brian Palliser   

           Laura Pendley 

           John Wylie 

        Chief of Police   Kyle Lamparter  

       Town Clerk    Jennifer Newbold 

 

The media and public were duly notified of the date, time, and place of the Workshop.  At 5:00pm, with a 

quorum present, Mayor Buonviri called the Budget Workshop to order. 

 

 Mayor Buonviri began the Workshop with a quick overview of the Agenda.   

 

 Budget discussions followed, beginning with Mayor Tempore Bell: 

   

            Mayor Tempore Bell:  Budget - In preparation for Fiscal Year 2022 – 2023, she prepared and 

provided a new, working document with budget details.  First reading of the new budget ordinance will take 

place at the May Town Meeting.  She is still waiting for correspondence from Horry County about property 

and vehicle taxes. 

 

  Roads – Since the roads fees from the County are still in question, there will be no line item and 

the budget may be amended at a later date.  

       

  Councilwoman Pendley:  Proposed establishing an expense and income account number for 

donations, etc.   

 

 ARP:  This will encompass Lakes Maintenance, Stormwater Drainage projects, and Roads 

funding for the upcoming fiscal year.  Residuals must be projected by 2024 and exhausted by 2026, with the 

second tranche expected in November. 

 

All income and expense items were projected and will be adjusted accordingly through the end of the 

fiscal year.  Necessary additions, deletions, and changes will also be made prior to the Title Only reading in 

May. 

             

A new Agenda item including specific topics, ordinances, or areas requiring attention will be added on 

an as needed basis.  Items from the discussions were added to the Budget Meeting Agenda. 



 

No Public Input was shared during the session. 

    

The Mayor requested that the Clerk send a reminder to residents that time has expired for placing Fire 

Wise debris by the road.  Chief Lamparter suggested that the split rail fences be replaced in front of the Cabana 

and at the south entrance to the Beach after hurricane season; Mayor Buonviri agreed to make the request at the 

Association Annual Meeting as they are charged with their maintenance and/or replacement. 

 

The dates and times of upcoming Meetings were announced, and at 6:11pm, with no further business to 

discuss, the Budget Workshop adjourned. 

               

        Respectfully submitted, 

        Jennifer B. Newbold 

        Jennifer B. Newbold 

        Town Clerk 

 

Approved ___________ 
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